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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

May 1, 2002

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE
SB 1262 (Torlakson), was considered by the Senate Appropriations Committee April 29 and placed in suspense.  SB 1262 has been amended to require that counties set aside 5% of their Regional Transportation Improvement funds for a program that would create an interest for housing development.  The MTA Board has adopted an oppose position on this legislation.  The MTA staff spoke in opposition at the Senate Appropriations Committee yesterday and Senators Murray and Karnette also were concerned with this legislation.

AB 2582 (Chu), which would allow paratransit vehicles to use the HOV lanes with less than required occupancy, was approved by the Assembly Transportation Committee (16-0).  
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